Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Community Center

September 9, 2008

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Tuesday, September 9, 2008 at 5:00 p.m. with Chairman Ed Brimner presiding.  Present were Commissioners George Green, Howard Kessler, Maxie Lawhon, and Brian Langston.  Also present were County Attorney Ron Mowrey, County Administrator Ben Pingree, and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

The purpose of this workshop is Board approval of the location and design concept for the Community Center.
On November 18, 2005 Congressman Boyd assisted Wakulla County in obtaining a Grant for a Community Center.  The amount of the grant is $396,000.00 for construction of a Community Center and specifies that the facility has to be constructed and all monies spent by 2013.  

The staff was given direction to research and find a suitable location for a Community Center in the Crawfordville area.  The staff is recommending 3.7 acres on Trice Lane that is owned by the County.

Several funding level options were presented to the Board for consideration.  This item will be on a future Agenda for ratification and direction.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.

